Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: LGBT individuals making a homeless application 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I write to request information on the number of lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgender (LGBT) individuals who made a homeless application as legally homeless and/or being threatened with homelessness between January 2018 and April 2022. 

As part of this request, I would like the information to be broken down into the following: 

(i) The number of individuals making a homeless application while 'legally homeless' since 2018, broken down into sexual orientation (including transgender), per month, per year and grand total;

(ii) The number of individuals making a homeless application 'threatened with homelessness' since 2018, broken down into sexual orientation (including transgender), per month, per year and grand total;

(iii) The number of individuals supported into accommodation (temporary/emergency) since 2018, broken down into sexual orientation (including transgender), per month, per year and grand total;

(iv) The number of individuals owed a prevention and/or relief duty since 2018, broken down into sexual orientation (including transgender), per month, per year and grand total;

(v) The number of individuals to date, still waiting to be supported into accommodation, broken down by sexual orientation (including transgender). 

(*Individuals defined as anyone between the ages of 16-80 years-old). 


Answer:

Please see attached and the methodology below
P1E 

From January 2018 until December 4 quarterly P1E returns have been completed. 

At the time sexual orientation was not part of the return and therefore response to Q1 and Q2 is based on quarterly homeless application decision figures are shown. 

With regards to question 3 concerning individuals who were supported into temporary accommodation, summary reports for the last quarter of fiscal 2017-18 is not available and as such this is a refusal in accordance with Section 1(1) of the Act, information not held by the Council.
With regards to question 4, P1E returns included figures from other sections, however individuals assisted might not have been owed prevention or relief duty at the time and therefore figures show are 0.

H-CLIC

From April 2018 responses to questions 1-4 are based on H-CLIC return and are answered in full. 

Q3 concerning individuals supported to temporary accommodation is in line with temporary accommodation module. 

Q5 the Council do not have the information, all customers who met the threshold for temporary accommodation and are in need are being provided with temporary accommodation.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
